
From: Sheri L Berger <sberger@compton.edu>  
Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2024 4:06 PM 
Subject: June 27, 2024 - Message to the Campus Community 
 
Campus Community, 
 
I hope you are enjoying the summer and finding an opportunity to relax, take on new adventures or projects, or just 
indulge in a good book. I’m looking forward to attending the world-class soccer match with my family on July 4 between 
the LA Galaxy and LAFC. It’s going to be a good game watching the two cross-town rivals and the fireworks display at 
the Rose Bowl Stadium.   
 
Today's message, includes an update on the Compton College Certified Nursing Assistant certificate program, a reminder 
about the upcoming Fourth of July holiday, and more. 
 
Summer and Fall 2024 Enrollment Update 
As of Monday, June 24, 2024, Compton College has generated: 
 

- 546 FTES for the Summer 2024 term. The fill rate is currently 75%, and the seats filled is 4,498. 
- 782 FTES for the Fall 2024 semester. The fill rate is currently 29%, and the seats filled are 4,958. 

 
The second six-week session begins Monday, July 1. Students may register for classes through 11:59 p.m. Sunday via 
MyCompton; after the first class meeting, they will need an authorization code from the instructor to add the class. 
 
Certified Nursing Assistant Certificate of Competency 
The California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office approved the Certificate of Competency in Certified Nursing 
Assistant. The Academic Affairs Office will be entering the instructional program into Banner and updating the Catalog to 
reflect program requirements. We will start offering the noncredit CNA courses in fall 2024 so students can begin earning 
this certificate. This program is not financial aid eligible. Click here to read the letter. 
 
ACCJC Substantive Change Approval 
On January 29, 2024, the College received notice that the ACCJC Policy on Substantive Change was updated and that the 
College would need to submit another Distance Education Substantive Change. The application addressed components 
necessary for Compton College to continue offering programs online. The Accreditation Faculty Coordinator and the Vice 
President of Academic Affairs drafted responses to the questions, which were shared with the Accreditation Steering 
Committee, Distance Education Advisory Committee (DEAC), Academic Senate, and Compton Community College 
District Board of Trustees. The DEAC approved the application on April 30, 2024, the Academic Senate approved it on 
June 6, 2024, and the Board of Trustees approved it on June 18, 2024. On June 25, 2024, the College received notification 
that the ACCJC approved our Distance Education Substantive change application. 
 
Farmers’ Market Closed Wednesday, July 3 
Please note, that the weekly Farmers’ Market will be closed next Wednesday, July 3. 
 
Final Thoughts 
I hope everyone is enjoying their three-day weekends. Reminder, next week, the campus will be closed on Thursday, July 
4, to celebrate the Fourth of July. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Sheri Berger, EdD (she/her/hers)  
Vice President, Academic Affairs  
Compton College  
sberger@compton.edu  
www.compton.edu  
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